LEGAL NOTICE

Towns of Leicester and Barre Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Public Performance Hearing

The town of Leicester will conduct a performance hearing regarding their ongoing FY20 and FY21 Community Development Block Grant Programs. The meeting will be held on **Monday**, **November 7, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.** as part of the Leicester Board of Selectmen's meeting at the Leicester Town Hall, 3 Washburn Square. These programs are being managed with assistance from the Central Massachusetts Regional Planning Commission (CMRPC).

Leicester's FY20 program is providing funds for housing rehabilitation services to qualified Leicester households. The grant is also providing funds for engineering design for architectural barrier removal at Russell Memorial Park to improve access for disabled persons.

The FY21 program is a joint community program with the town of Barre. Activities include 1) housing rehabilitation services to qualified households in both towns; and 2) road and miscellaneous site improvements at the Leicester Housing Authority, and 3) Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) transition planning for Barre; and 4) and infrastructure and public facility assessment and planning focused within South Barre.

Any person or organization having questions or comments concerning Leicester's CDBG programs and ongoing activities will have an opportunity to be heard. Written and verbal comments will be accepted one week preceding the hearing, at the hearing, and through one week following the hearing. Comments are to be directed to CMRPC's Christopher Dunphy cdunphy@cmrpc.org, or (508) 459-3333.

The Leicester Town Hall is handicapped accessible. Persons who require special accommodations to attend the public meeting should contact the Town Administrator's office at (508) 892-7077 at least two business days prior to the hearing.

Attendance of the meeting can also occur remotely through the following link or phone number. https://meet.goto.com/leicesterselectboard, (571) 317-3122; Access Code: 364-032-797

These activities and programs are funded through the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development and the Department of Housing and Community Development, Massachusetts CDBG program.

